Summary of Minutes
General Meeting held on Thursday 15 November 2007

in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Cedar St Wynnum.
Open: 7:40pm. 45 members. 4 visitors. 6 Apologies
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 18 October were
moved by Jill Greenhill, seconded by Shirley Jeffries.
Correspondence, inwards and outwards, accepted and
endorsed at the committee meeting on Thursday 1 November
2007, was presented by Lena McCreadie, and put on display.
Financial Report, at 1 November 2007, presented by Brian

Postage
Stamp
Required

Brandenburg. ) . Cambridge Parade Manly Circa 1920
General Account: Opening: $14,145.57 Receipts: $ 2,066.91
Expenses: $ 2,194.77 Closing Balance: $14,017.71 WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY Inc.

Investment Amount of $15,000

Report was accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting NEWSLETTER
on Thursday 1 November 2007.

Resource Centre. Mystery photograph for November was a

view of the stone letters on the edge of Roles Hill reservoir. February 2008
Members were asked for further information on the “Natal

Plum” planted at Manly Memorial. Thursday 21 February at 7.30pm

Heritage Tour. The Christmas Tour on Saturday 24
November is to the Redlands.

General Business: Melissa Champley gave out magnetic
Health record cards on behalf of Rotary.

Brian Brandenberg gave the latest news on the Manly Pool,
now open for the new season and advertised the Fun Day at
the Pool on Sunday 2 December.

Thelma Crouch had the photo of cricketer Olly Attwood,
requested by a member of the Society.

Laurima invited members to attend the Choral Society
concert on 13 November 2007.

Spot Speaker. Betty Mottram told us of the life and
achievements of late member Win Davenport.

Main Speaker. Dr Jack Hansen recalled his childhood at
Samford, his early medical days in Wynnum and pointed out
the change in medical diseases and medical procedures since
the 1950’s.

The Lucky Door Prize was won by Mavis Wagner, the
Raffle by Heather Smith and the Membership Draw by
Shirley Jeffries.

The Evening closed at 8.50pm and members and guests
were provided with a delicious Christmas supper donated by
Lena McCreadie, Ian Wheeler, Jan Bird and Margaret
O’Neill.

Ambulance Museum Auditorium
(Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road)

Dudley Fulton

Former Head Lighthouse Keeper

“Lighthouses of
Queensland”

Dudley worked in many lighthouses,
from Booby Island to Cape Moreton,
from the 1970’s to the 1990’s, when
the light houses were closed.

Cape Moreton

Myrtle Beitz and Jill Greenhill
will tell us about the
“Cribb Family of Wynnum and Ipswich”

Gold Coin entry - covers hire of Hall and Supper Drinks
Bring and Buy Stall - Please bring your unwanted gifts,
cakes, fruit, vegetables to support the Resource Centre
Appreciation to Eris Powell and Lena McCreadie who will
be providing your supper

Jill Greenhill (Minute Secretary) Invite a friend to attend the meeting.

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.
P O Box 318 WYNNUM Q 4178
President: Heather Smith: 0435 069 968

If undelivered please return to:
ABN: 48 071 835845




Society Grant - Carron Cannon
The Society would like to thank Peter Cumming
and his Community and Parks Development Fund
Committee for awarding us a grant to place a
plaque on the Carron Cannon, which stands
outside the Wynnum Library.
This 24-pounder muzzle loading cannon
No.60756 was cast at the Carron Foundry,
Falkirk, Scotland in 1800 AD, and is one of
twelve cannons which arrived in Brisbane on
board the migrant ship “Clifton” in May 1862 as
a gift from Queen Victoria.

: Sat 17 May 2008

Keep this morning

free

Carron Cannon
No. 60756

There will be an unveiling ceremony, as part of the
celebrations for National Trust’s Heritage Week and a
Local History Awareness Day, to be organized by the

Port of Brisbane and Bundaberg
On 1 October 2007, the Bundaberg Port Authority
officially merged with Brisbane Corporation, becoming
the Bundaberg Port Corporation P/L -a wholly-owned
subsidiary of the Port of Brisbane Corporation.

The decision to merge the two ports was made by the
Queensland Government, to give Bundaberg access to
much-needed resources and the expertise of the Brisbane
team.

One of the first major projects to commence in
Bundaberg will be the construction of a bridge over
Burnett Creek (linking the Burnett area to the port), and
the construction of approximately 1km of roadway, at the
cost of around $7 million. Construction is planned to
commence in early 2008. “Port News Oct 07”

Brisbane City Council
Senior Citizen’s Funding Program 2007/2008
Another successful Grant application! The Society
received funding for its “valuable contribution to the City
of Brisbane and its community life”.

Our reward was a monetary contribution to a bus trip or
Christmas Celebration. We were able to subsidise the cost
=L of the Luncheon at the
] Redlands Sporting
Complex during our
sy Christmas Bus Trip. The
help-yourself Smorgasbord
was enjoyed by all, even
allowing for two helpings

| of ice cream.

Jan, Carmel, Betty and Mavis

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc
Notice of
Annual General Meeting
to be held on Thursday 20 March 2008.

All Committee positions will be declared vacant.
Nominations to be forwarded to the Secretary by
Wednesday 5 March 2008.

List of nominated persons will be posted at Resource Centre.
Can you, or a friend, help in the organisation of the Society
(Nomination Form is enclosed.)

Where was I? November 2007

= was in Preston Road
S opposite the oldest water
Reservoir on Roles Hill.
§ The letters, hewn from are
set against the top edge of
as a rectangular tank set into
The other elevated reservoirs were

the reservoir, built in
the ground.

completed in For more information see book in
Resource Centre.

Where am I? February 2008

Can anyone provide any information on the origin of
the Buildings. Jill Ph: 3393 3208

CANTLE’S CORNER
Situated on the corner of Bay Terrace and Berrima Street,
diagonally opposite the Waterloo Bay Hotel, this group of
shops comprised a butcher, baker and fruitier in1957.
Can anyone provide more details - builder and date, early
photos, names of later traders?  All contributions welcomed!

Resource Centre (7/66 Bay Terrace)
Do you know?

* When were boys first enrolled at Moreton Bay
College?
* The location of Young Street in Wynnum Central. The
street appears in the 1943 Commonwealth Electoral Roll.
Duplicate Local History Books
We have spare copies of the following books.

Sesqui-Centenary of Brisbane 1824—1974

Moreton Regiment 1886

Moongalba - Myora Sitting Down Place

Wynnum Presbyterian Church 1896 - 1996

Moreton Bay People - Vols 2 and 3
The books are available, for a small donation towards our
expenses, at the Resource Centre and at the next meeting.

Jill: 3393 3208

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc
BOOKFEST 2008

You have 5 months to sort out all of your unwanted books.
Following the success, in sales and in entertainment of our first
Bookfest held in 2007, the Society is planning to hold another
sale in June. Please start collecting for neighbours, friends and
relations. Please bring contributions to the General meetings or
to the Resource Centre.

Phone Ian 3396 9923 for pick-up. Thank You.

Remember our Regular Meetings . ...
Third Thursday: Feb 21 Society General Meeting
Last Thursday: Feb 28 Wynnum Public Library 10am:
Monday to Friday: Resource Centre 7/66 Bay Terrace
Open 10 -12 noon: (Outside Public Library)




